APPROVED



2

SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
September 24, 2009
I. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by 

Mark Wollenweber, Chairperson.
Trustees present:
Diane Barr (Armada), Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb) 










Frank Sosnowski (Harper Woods), Richard Runels (MacDonald), 









Michael Keith (Roseville), Ron Black (Shelby), 







Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Frank Pasternak (Warren) 

Trustees Excused: 
Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights) 


   Staff present:
Chris Frezza, Pat Linsday, Darlene Radcliffe (Suburban Library Cooperative)


               Guests:
Lusardi (Chesterfield), Blakely (Lenox), Orlando (St. Clair Shores),








Russ (Troy) 
In the absence of the Secretary, Diane Barr was appointed Interim Secretary.
II. 
Approval of the Agenda
Add Action Items IV:


D.  Resignation of Director

E.   Appoint Interim Director

    I.   XO Contract

    K.  Personnel Committee Recommendations

    L.   Audit Fee

    M.  Bank Signors/Custodian
    N.  Associate Membership

Runnels motioned to accept the Agenda as amended, supported by Black. Motion carried.

III. 
Approval of the Minutes

Correction to Item VI. C. The Committee Chairperson  

Change Item VI. D. Black did not recommend approving a Centralized Purchasing Account policy.


Motion made by Runels to approve the amended August 27, 2009 Minutes, supported by Barr. 

Motion carried.

IV. 
Member Library Concerns.
Sosnowski asked about the status of the Troy Public Library.  Cathy Russ, Director of the Troy Public Library, explained the six year budget projections presented by Troy’s city manager and stated the options that the city of Troy is facing.  Option A could close the library by 2014 if the funding doesn’t change. Option B gives the city different options, like a cafeteria plan, for departments reducing days/hours open. Troy Public Library is not facing imminent closure. 
V. 
Public Participation. 
None.
VI. 
Action Items

VII. Action Items
A. Approval of the Bills 
Keith moved to approve the June bills, supported by Black.  Motion carried.

B. Budget Report
The General Fund is projected to have a $140k deficit.  The report needs to be changed to show expenditures over revenues.  

Motion made by Pasternak to receive and file the Budget Report, seconded by Runels. Motion carried.

C. Investment/Finance Committee Report
CDs are coming due; Black and Brown have volunteered to renew the CDs.

Motion made by Black to receive and file the Investment and Finance Committee Reports, seconded by Barr. Motion carried.
D. Resignation of Director



Personnel Committee submitted a recommendation to accept the resignation of Sherry W. Hupp, effective September 24, 2009 and approve the following terms: 10 day severance, plus 10 days vacations plus remaining time bank days.
Motion by Pasternak to receive the Personnel Committee’s recommendation to accept the resignation of Sherry W. Hupp with the terms as stated, seconded by Keith.  Motion carried.
E. Appoint Interim Director

Mark Wollenweber reported that Arthur M. Woodford has accepted the offer from the SLC Board to serve as the part-time Interim Director, starting September 28, 2009, at the rate of $40/hour with a $300 a month gas allowance.

Motion made by Runels to approve the appointment of Arthur M. Woodford as the part-time Interim Director at the rate of $40/hour with a $300 a month gas allowance; official start date is September 28, 2009, seconded by Pasternak.  Motion carried.
F. FY 2010 Draft Budget

Black distributed a budget from the Finance Committee that varied from the budget in the Board Packet.  The variances in the budgets were discussed.
Council recommends that the current budget remain status quo, including OCLC and staff hours.

The Board agreed to continue OCLC on a short term basis and revisit again when state cuts are known.  

Motions made by Black to adopt the FY10 Budget submitted by Finance Committee, seconded by Keith. Motion carried.
G. Strategic Planning Committee Recommendation
The action by count made by the Board at the August Board meeting to secure concurrence to proceed with the Council did not occur.  Wollenweber received an email from Himmel and Wilson, but SLC does not have a copy of a signed contract.  The vendor has incurred some expenses and the Board discussed paying these small fees if the project does not move forward.
Wollenweber stated that SLC owes the library directors an opportunity to be surveyed and provide additional input by September 30, 2009.  If Woodford is going to be here a few months, there is no reason to delay the Plan.  The concept is to help solidify our future direction based on funding, priority of services in a variety of areas. In light of the absence of a director, Wollenweber directed that an email be sent to Council to ask if we should proceed with the Strategic Plan or delay the plan until a permanent director is in place and to receive their response by September 30, 2009 so the window of opportunity does not close.  Black stated that he doubted the wisdom of proceeding with the Strategic Plan at this time. 

Wollenweber asked Frezza to look for emails to Himmel and Wilson and/or for a contract.

Motion made by Keith to direct Darlene Radcliffe, Administrative Assistant, to email the Council of Directors to gain a consensus if SLC should move forward with the Strategic Plan, seconded by Runnel.  Nay Black, Motion carried. 

H. Plan of Service
At the September 17, 2009 Council Meeting, the Directors stated that the Plan of Service submitted to their  library boards for approval was changed from the Plan of Service received at the Council Meeting in August and a motion was made to restart the process of approval from the beginning.
Wollenweber asked that the Plan of Service approved at the August Council Meeting be returned to the Advisory Council for their review and approval.
I. XO Contract

Frezza proposed an annual cost savings of $5,819.58 by signing a three year contract with XO 
Communications for our existing 10MBPS line and a one year contract to have XO host the 
SLC email.

Motion made by Barr to approve the XO contract renewal with an annual cost savings of $5,891.58, seconded by Pasternak.  Motion carried.

J. Meeting Dates
The SLC Board meets on the last Thursday of each month unless those dates fall on a holiday.
Motion made by Runels to accept the FY2009-2010 meeting dates, seconded by Pasternak. Motion carried.

K. Personnel Committee Recommendations
The Personnel Committee is recommending that three part-time sorters are put on payroll, to eliminate the part-time Software Support Position and reinstate the bookkeeper and ILL position to the FY10 budget.
Motion made by Black to approve the recommendation Personnel Committee as stated, seconded by Keith. Motion carried.
L. Audit Fee
The contract for the audit company, Buss and Company, expired this year and their fees have increased by $2,000 due to the work needed to meet GASB requirements.
Motion made by Runels to engage Buss and Company for FY2009 audit for the fee not to exceed $7,250 and that SLC secures pricing for a multi-year contract, seconded by Keith. Motion carried.

M. Signators - Custodians

Motion made by Pasternak to authorize Ron Black as an additional custodian on the SLC bank accounts and increase the authorized signatures to three; Diane Barr, Chair; Ron Black, Finance Committee; Arthur M. Woodford, Interim Director, seconded by Keith.  Motion carried. 
N. Associate Membership in Shared System
Barr read the recommendation from the Shared Technology Committee Meeting of September 2, 2009 that was approved at the September 17, 2009 Advisory Council Meeting.  The motion was to offer shared system access at an additional 25% surcharge, over the user fee paid by SLC member libraries, be paid by any organization that wishes to become an Associate Member of the Shared Technology System. MRRC sent a formal letter to SLC asking to be part of the Shared System, but the Committee and Council has not seen the formal letter from MRRC, and did not discuss the specifics of MRRC joining as an associate shared system member. Council approved the 25% surcharge recommendation from the Shared Technology Committee.
Motion made by Barr to move forward with the recommendation from Shared Technology and Council to offer shared system access at an additional 25% surcharge, over the user fee paid by SLC member libraries, be paid by any organization that wishes to become an Associate Member of the Shared Technology System, seconded by Black.  Motion carried.
VIII. Information Items
A. Update
The SLC in service evaluations gave excellent ratings to the three speakers.
Terms for Warren Public Library and Harper Woods Public Library Trustees are ending this year.  A gift of gratitude for service was given to Pasternak and Sosnowski.  Chesterfield Township Library and Troy Public Library are filling the two open seats.

B. Items for October Agenda

FY10 Budget

Strategic Plan 
Plan of Service

IX.   Next meeting date 
The next Board Meeting is the Annual Board Meeting on Thursday, October 29, 2009, 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative offices.  Dinner will be provided and the SLC Board Meeting starts at 7:00 pm.  The Board has extended the dinner invitation to the SLC staff to thank them for their services. 
X.    Adjournment

Runels moved to adjourn at 8:29 p.m., supported by Pasternak.  Motion carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Diane Barr,







Interim Secretary
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